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	GUIDANCE FOR SCHOOL REPRESENTATIVES – 
APPRAISAL

	


In January, the Government announced punitive changes to teacher performance management/appraisal arrangements which are to come into effect in September 2012.  These changes include the removal of the statutory limit to classroom observations for performance management/appraisal and the introduction of a new optional DfE model policy, which included both appraisal and capability within the same procedure.

Since then, some schools and local authorities have considered adopting the DfE model despite it being neither a requirement, nor in any way helpful for good management practice.  As a result, the Union came together with ATL, NAHT and ASCL to develop joint model policies on appraisal and capability as an alternative to the DfE model, to be used in authorities and schools which were determined to make changes to existing policies.
The NUT Executive has agreed a joint model appraisal policy for adoption by local authorities and schools, alongside the NUT classroom observation protocol.  The policy is also agreed by ATL and NAHT.  ASCL has unfortunately rejected it.  It is available on the NUT website at: www.teachers.org.uk/appraisals-capability.
Because the policy does not include limits on lesson observation, it is of utmost importance that the NUT’s classroom observation protocol is adopted at the same time as this policy.  Many schools have already adopted this protocol - an approach the NUT has been particularly focussing on since the Government announced the removal of the three hour limit on observations last year. 
Action for NUT School Representatives

Where your current performance management policy is working satisfactorily, there will be no need for any change to be considered.  Your NUT division secretary will be arguing to this end at local authority level.  However, where changes are considered, it will be very important to challenge any suggestion of adoption of the DfE model and, instead, to promote the joint appraisal policy alongside the NUT lesson observation protocol.

In your school:

· call a meeting to let members know about the model appraisal policy and how important it is that the classroom observation protocol is adopted.  You can use the petition and other materials available at: www.teachers.org.uk/appraisals-capability;
· talk to your head teacher about your school’s appraisal policy, telling them of the strength of feeling amongst the Union group.  Remind him or her that there is no requirement for change or for adoption of the DfE model.  If your head teacher is a member of one of the signatory organisations, ask them to seek advice from their association;
· seek adoption of the NUT classroom observation protocol (available from: www.teachers.org.uk/node/4488);  
· if the DfE or another appraisal policy is put forward, seek adoption of the joint union policy, together with the NUT lesson observation protocol;

· contact your division secretary as a matter of urgency if there is an attempt to impose a different appraisal policy or to apply an appraisal policy without the observation protocol. 
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